MACA Minutes January 2, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Director Janet Steiner in the HCI Community room. Officers in attendance were Tom Abare, treasurer and Sue Zimmerman secretary. Directors in attendance were Janet Steiner. 

Police Report:  Officer Jennifer Chilton wished us Happy New Year and told us of a good end to the year.  There were two thefts. One was in the 900 block of Monastery which was a package stolen. The other happened to Prus Construction from a truck at a construction site by Columbia Parkway.  Tools totaling $24,000 were taken.  ODOT has cleaned up the emptied homeless camps in the Vanmeter Street and Hixson Building area. The brush and trash are gone which was considerable. 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were sent out electronically and available at the meeting. Tom Abare moved to approve and Maryellen Horrigan seconded. Minutes were approved.

President’s Message:  A message from Kurt was posted on December 19th at http://mtadamscincy.org/ mount-adams-civic-association/ … Copies of the message were at the meeting.  The gist of the message was about the revitalization planning going on.

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare reported new memberships - lifetime and annual and Grapevine ad money has been coming in. He mentioned that MACA pays $3,700 for Mutt Mitts (16 boxes).  We began 2017 with $36,700 and ended with $33, 955.  The costs included the new website, sidewalk and Graffiti removal, lighting concept, National Night Out on the Bridge, and other things. We also received a $500 donation from a couple new to the community.
MABA:  Sue Zimmerman said Barb Timmins is the new president. Luminary night was very successful thanks to Lisa Massa who organized the event and those who made the kits and the street captains. 

Clean, Safe and Attractive: No report

Membership: Jim Horrigan – There have been 6 lifetime and 2 annual memberships.

NSP: Terri Abare – Nothing to report.

Business Guild:  There was no meeting; Maryellen Horrigan reported that the Empower area has been filled. There is one area is still pending.  No news on Longworth’s or Rookwood.

Grapevine:  Maryellen Horrigan and Sue Zimmerman- We need mailing lists to be updated. If you are not getting the Grapevine, please send address.  The spring issue deadline is February 1. 
Community Life:  No report

CIP/ Civic Development:  No Report

Other Reports:  Maureen Webb – The new Yacht Club Events are on the website –MAYC.com.  January 26 is a Happy Hour at Chapter 5:30 to 7:30 pm.  Vanessa Henderson from CRC wished everyone Happy New Year and told us the Holiday activities were very successful.   Janet Steiner mentioned that No presentations by candidates actively running for public office may be made prior to adjournment.  However, current office holders may make presentations during the meeting if the content is in the interest of our community. 

Adjournment:  Maureen Webb moved to adjourn and Jim Horrigan seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:20.
Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
